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REVISED STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:


Proposed ORDINANCE 2002-0392 received a do-pass recommendation from the BFM committee on September 4th and would make a supplemental appropriation of $300,000 to the King County International Airport Construction Fund to provide the funding necessary to complete a runway overlay project.
SUMMARY:


As stated in the executive transmittal letter, the Airport’s general aviation runway was closed in September 2001 for major rehabilitation, which included repaving.  The project could not be completed prior to the onset of inclement weather and funds were expended to temporarily return the runway into operations for the winter and spring seasons.  This $300,000 request provides for the use of fund balance to complete the final phase of the project.
The Executive states that in completing the final lift of asphalt, it is critical to take advantage of longer dry days and warm summertime temperatures in order to ensure a high-quality in-place asphalt.  Payment to the contractor is dependent on the quality testing results of the final lift of asphalt, and warmer temperatures provide the best opportunity for optimum quality.  Delays past this warm weather window may result in additional cost to the County.

ANALYSIS

This funding request was removed from the 2nd Quarter Omnibus Capital Improvement Project Ordinance due to financial plan concerns.  The merits of the expenditure were fully explained, understood and supported during previous review of the project.  The Airport financial plan submitted as part of the 2nd Quarter Report shows an additional $600,000 in 2002 estimated ending undesignated fund balance as compared to the 1st Quarter Report.  The most current financial plan increases the underexpenditure assumption from 2% ($220,490) to 5% ($567,268) and reduces the reserve for the Museum of Flight loan by $462,505.  As a result of these adjustments the current ending undesignated fund balance is $169,000 below the $2 million target fund balance as opposed to the $769,000 difference identified in July of this year.
REASONABLENESS
Adoption of the ordinance would be consistent with previous committee discussion on this issue.  Since, delay may result in additional avoidable cost to the County, Council adoption of this legislation would be a reasonable governmental and business decision. 
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